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UNITED NATIONS, Feb 8 (Reuters) - Major powers on the U.N. Security Council are not planning any immediate steps and will avoid substance in their first reaction to the U.N. nuclear watchdog's vote to report Iran to the council over its nuclear program, diplomats said on Wednesday. 

In a letter to Mohamed ElBaradei, the director-general of the International Atomic Energy Agency, the 15-nation council is expected to simply acknowledge the IAEA action and make no comment on Iran itself, the diplomats said. 

Ambassadors from the council's five veto-wielding permanent members -- Britain, China, France, Russia and the United States -- agreed on the outlines of the council letter during a brief private meeting, the diplomats said. 

"It's not time for substance. I think that is the common position of the P-5," Chinese Ambassador Wang Guangya told Reuters, referring to the five permanent council members. 

"We received the resolution of the (IAEA) board of governors, and that is all," Russian Ambassador Andrei Denisov told reporters. "No other steps are being planned or even discussed with the P-5. Not yet." 

The IAEA board, acting at the behest of the European Union and the United States, voted by a strong majority on Saturday to report Iran to the Security Council. The Western powers fear Iran is developing nuclear weapons although Tehran insists it merely wants to produce electric power. 

But in a deal aimed at winning the support of Moscow and Beijing, which had previously opposed any Security Council involvement in the Iranian nuclear program, the permanent members agreed there would be no council action in February, while the United States holds the U.N. body's rotating presidency. 

As a result, the council letter acknowledging the IAEA board's letter transmitting its resolution would be exclusively procedural in nature, the diplomats said. 

U.S. Ambassador John Bolton declined comment on what the letter would say but said he would circulate a draft among council members and get their consent before sending it off. 

"We'll see what, if any, comments we receive and then work to get agreement on the letter," he told reporters. 


